

May 12,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for May 12,2022 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), and Mike D Erwin (Utility Supervisor). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried 
       1.APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 4.28.22 – Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to        the minutes of the April 28,2022, meeting. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes,               seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions on the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

       3.    STAFF REPORTS
       Roadmaster- Ted Williams crew performed the following work: installed 1 crossover pipe, 2 driveway pipes,        graded the dirt roads, 4 days ditching, removed plows and spreader boxes from trucks, crushed gravel 1 day, 2         days cleaning pipes due to rain, 1 day of patching potholes.
      Utility Supervisor – Mike D Erwin crew performed the following work: repaired main line water leak on                Gilmore Dr., Repaired a water line on Dewberry Rd, which was struck by a utility crew setting a pole, cleared a       plugged sewer line in East Ave, received their new line camera, performed several lateral inspections, worked         on rehabilitating manholes. Also reported that restoration work on West Ave has been completed by the                   contractor, and that Nate Ion has begun his classes for water license. 
      Zoning/Code Enforcement – Chad Berry issued 17 zoning permits as follows – 4 pools, 3 sheds, 7 additions, 2       fences, 1 new house. The trailer previously declared as dangerous by the board has been demolished and                  cleanup is ongoing, reminded that fireworks season is approaching, and permits are necessary for displays. 
      Township Manager- Eric Heil announced that the board would hold an executive session on 5/12/2022        to obtain privileged legal advice relating to the efforts to expand broadband service in the township.          Mentioned that zoning and all township staff have been busy and doing a good job. 

4.   PERSONS ON THE AGENDA \ACTION ITEMS ON THE AGENDA
Action Items
1. The board was informed that the letter of intent to participate in the county wide fire and EMS feasibility study had been received from the County Commissioners. The DCED will be performing the study. After brief discussion, a motion to participate was made by Bob Betzold and seconded by Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

2. Resolution 6-22 -The board was informed that a Sewage Planning Module was received from Rabell Engineering relating to the VA Clinic which will be in the township on a subdivided lot in front of the Home Depot. The module was accurate and complete. Motion to approve made by Matt, seconded by Fred. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

3. Resolution 7-22 – The board was informed that a sewage planning module was received from John Delacio relating to a new septic system to be located at 654 Meadow Church Rd in the township. The module was accurate and complete. Motion to approve made by Matt, seconded by Fred. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – 
             Gordon Bickel mentioned a diesel fuel shortage, mentioned that the average age of Seneca VFD                        members was 59, discussed that the county needs 18 new fire stations built because the trucks are                    bigger than the buildings, discussed the need for the county to spend money on new fire stations                       instead of a new radio system, feels that Randy Spencer should sell some vehicles and clean up.
       6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
Matt mentioned that beginning Monday May 16th, 2022, township hours of operation will be 7:00 AM – 3:00 PM for all employees and the offices. 

The meeting was adjourned with Bob Betzold  making the motion to adjourn and Matt McSparren seconding. All voted in favor at 10:43AM. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be May 26, 2022, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil

Township Manager 

